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APLS RECENTLY CELEBRATED the successful 
launch of our new office and training facilities 
at 505 Little Collins Street, in the heart of 
Melbourne’s CBD. 

The dedicated facilities include conference and 
breakout suites specifically designed for APLS 
training courses, modern dining areas with city 
views, and are fully equipped with the latest 
interactive learning technology. 

Just two minutes from Southern Cross station, 
505 Little Collins Street will also be home to 
APLS’ admin team, a staff of ten who facilitate 
the smooth running of APLS and PLS courses. 

“Being purpose-built for APLS, the facilities 
and new office were great to teach in,” said Dr 
Arjun Rao, a paediatric emergency specialist at 
Sydney Children’s Hospital. “The kitchen and 
dining area was also good – I felt like I was 
in an episode of Ready, Steady, Cook – and 
the interactive white boards were initially a 
challenge but then fun to use... maybe too fun 
at times!” 

APLS AND THE 
CITY
Melbourne CBD office and 
training centre opens

DIARY

IMPORTANT 
DATES

PAC CONFERENCE	
Oct 6-8, Hyatt 
Coolum

APLS AGM		
Oct 7, Hyatt Coolum

COMING APLS 
COURSES

NEWCASTLE	
Oct 14-16

ADELAIDE		
Oct 21-23

COFFS HARBOUR	
Oct 28-30

MELBOURNE	
Oct 28-30

ORANGE		
Nov 4-6

PERTH		
Nov 4-6

ADELAIDE		
Nov 14-16

MELBOURNE	
Nov 14-16

SYDNEY		
Nov 16-18

BRISBANE		
Nov 24-26

BAROSSA VALLEY	
Dec 2-4

MACKAY		
Dec 2-4

MELBOURNE	
Dec 3-5



CHANGES MADE TO the 5th Edition APLS manual to 
be used in Australia and New Zealand result in some 
significant changes to teaching on APLS courses. A full 
summary of these changes has been sent to all Instructors 
and is available at www.apls.org.au. Please refer to this 
document before teaching on your next course. You should 
aim to attend all the lectures on day one as there has been 
significant content change in these key lectures. 

The following provides a condensed version of the most 
important changes that will directly impact on teaching on 
the course and that you must be aware of.

5th edition APLS course: Things you must know

SUMMARY OF 
UPDATES

1.	 Two initial resuscitation breaths are given rather than advising up to 5 breaths to achieve 2 
effective breaths.

2.	 The importance of pulse check to determine the need for chest compressions is de-emphasised.  
Absence of “signs of life” is the primary indication to start chest compressions. A brief pulse check 
is a recommended but supplementary step in determining the need to commence CPR.

3.	 Oropharyngeal airways now recommended to be inserted right way up in all ages.

4.	 Universal 2 minute loops of CPR for all arrest rhythms, with checking for ROSC and rhythm 
every 2 minutes.

5.	 Adrenaline immediately on recognition of non-shockable rhythm and repeat every 2nd loop (ie 
every 4 minutes).

6.	 Defibrillation (4 J/kg) immediately on recognition of shockable rhythm and repeat every loop (ie 
2 minutes). Adrenaline after 2nd shock then every 2nd loop (ie every 4 minutes). Amiodarone after 
3rd shock.

7.	 In severe asthma, intravenous salbutamol, magnesium sulphate and aminophylline are all 
recognised as appropriate options.

8.	 Anaphylaxis section and algorithm have been improved. There is now the option to give age 
based adrenaline doses as an alternative to calculating 10 mcg/kg. These doses are: 150 mcg (< 6 
yrs), 300 mcg (6-12 yrs) and 500 mcg (> 12 yrs).

9.	 The status epilepticus algorithm has been standardised for Australian and New Zealand practice.  
Midazolam IM/buccal/intranasal stated as the preferred option if no vascular access – rectal 
diazepam no longer in the algorithm.

10. Fluid boluses in trauma continue to be recommended as 20 mL/kg. The option of 10 mL/kg 
boluses in the specific case of penetrating trauma with uncontrolled bleeding to maintain perfusion 
whilst getting the patient to theatre is supported.

Download the full 5th edition summary, new algorithms and course materials:

www.apls.org.au
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PAC 2011 presents recent advances, current information and 
challenges in dealing with paediatric acute care facilitated by 
leading Australian and New Zealand speakers. 

This year's conference covers a range of topics across 
resuscitation, environmental and disaster medicine and 
paediatric dilemmas, through supporting research, critical 
care updates and interactive activites. 

Register online at pac2011.apls.org.au for just $100 (special 
APLS Instructors rate) to reserve your place. 

address  Level 5, 505 Little Collins Street, Melbourne, Victoria, 3000
tel  +61 3 8672 2800   fax  +61 3 8672 2888   email info@apls.org.au   web  www.apls.org.au

PAC 2011 
Conference 

Paediatric Acute Care Conference 2011
OCTOBER 6, 7 & 8, HYATT COOLUM

Have you 
registered?

Book now for PAC 2011 at:

pac2011.apls.org.au

FROM THE CEO				   Vanda Fortunato, CEO, APLS 

Dear All,

It is with some sadness that I announce that I have 
resigned from my position as Chief Executive Officer 
of APLS. The decision to resign was not an easy one, 
but after much consideration I decided to accept a 
corporate executive role elsewhere.

It has been an absolute pleasure working at APLS 
for the past four years, and I feel very proud of what 
we have been able to achieve together. From humble 
beginnings in the small room at the back of the 
emergency department at Royal Children’s Hospital 
that housed three people (even though there was 
four when I started), we now boost a state of the 
art office and training facility, a yearly conference, 
a healthy surplus, a diverse board and soon an 
Australian edition of the manual. But not too proud. I 
have never been too proud to listen. I’ve never been 
too proud to admit when I’ve been wrong. I’ve never 
been too proud to ask for your help – which has 

always been provided. It has not always been easy; 
there were some very rocky roads that were crossed 
along the way. But I am very proud of what we have 
all done together.

When I think about the progress and the changes we 
have made – the growth, the quality and the success 
–  one important success for me is the friends I have 
made along the way at APLS, the memories that I 
will treasure and the experiences and growth that I 
have personally had.

To thank individuals would be too difficult as there 
are far too many people to thank.

I would like to sincerely wish each and every 
one of you success and happiness in your future 
endeavours both within APLS and in your personal 
lives. 


